AMITY TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING 

September 8, 2010; 7:00 P.M.


The Regular Meeting of the Amity Township Planning Commission was held at the Amity Township Municipal Building located at 2004 Weavertown Road, Douglassville, Berks County, and PA.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Joseph Hayik at 7:00 P.M. with a salute to the flag.  The following people were in attendance:

Commission
Dwight Buckwalter

Joseph Hayik

Paul Weller
Staff
Mr. Brian Boland, Kozloff Stoudt, Solicitor

Mr. John Weber, LTL Consultants, Engineer 

Kathie Benson, Planning Secretary
Dwight Buckwalter moved and Paul Weller seconded to approve the meeting minutes from August 11, 2010 Motion Carried 3-0.

Joseph Hayik 


yes

Dwight Buckwalter 

yes
Paul Weller 


yes

Amity Township Western Industrial Park
The commission was advised the next meeting to be held Wednesday September 22th.
Blacksmith Subdivision-Preliminary Pan-Ralph Yocum-20 Lot-Boyer Engineering LLC-Plan No CSO1-08008


Original Submission 06.10.09; expires 09.16.09


Extension #1 approved 09.16.09; expires 12.16.09


Extension #2 approved 12.16.09; expires 03.17.10


Extension #3 approved 03.17.10; expires 06.16.10

Extension #4 approved 06.16.10; expires 09.15.10
Mr. Boyer is currently revising the HOP and E&S Control applications per their respective review letters. Mr. Boyer is also continuing to work on designing sewer needs for the site. Paul Weller moved Dwight Buckwalter seconded to recommend the Board of Supervisor’s grant a 90 Day Time Extension. Motion carried 3-0.
Joseph Hayik 


yes

Dwight Buckwalter 

yes

Paul Weller 


yes

Pagoda Motorcycle Club-Preliminary Plan-MB Investments-Route 422 East


Original Submission 06.10.09; expires 09.16.09


Extension #1 approved 09.16.09; expires 12.16.09


Extension #2 approved 12.06.09; expires 03.17.10


Extension #3 approved 03.17.10; expires 06.16.10

Extension #4 approved 06.16.10; expires 09.15.10

Mr. Weber reported he has not received revised stormwater plans to date. Mr. Weller will inquire about a status update. Paul Weller moved, seconded by Dwight Buckwalter to recommend the BOS grant a 90 Day Time Extension. Motion carried 3-0.
Joseph Hayik 


yes

Dwight Buckwalter 

yes

Paul Weller 


yes

Harner/Schaeffer - Annexation Plan –Boyer Engineering


Original Submission 04.14.10; expires 07.18.10

Extension #1 approved 07.18.10; expires 10.20.10
Mr. Boyer expects to have a possible update submitted for review at the October meeting.
Leaf Creek Farm-675 Old Swede Rd-GCP Amity Residential-291 PRD-117.52 Acre—97 singles/32 twins/162 townhomes
Mr. Armquist, Mr. Boyer, and Mr. Fruck discussed several items.
1. All agree to the currently listed Meadow Lane in Cidar Mill to be opened and continued as a street in Leaf Creek.

2. Mr. Boyer met with Rhoads Transportation relative to possible bus stop locations within this development. No bus stops are expected on the proposed Gregory Blvd. 

3. Mr. Boyer attended Amity Township’s Park & Recreation Board meeting Tuesday September 7th and discussed the dedication of the Open Space. Mr. Lyon reported the Parks and Recreation voted to accept the trail as a part of the Leaf Creek Trial from the border of Cidar Mill to the Montague property. Mr. Weber stated the Trail should be a 25 Foot wide Right of Way, consisting of 10 Foot wide trail with 3 foot shoulders on each side and another 4 1/2 feet of easement on each side for site distance and clearing. 
4. Mr. Lyon reported Parks and Recreation recommends the Board of Supervisors require a fee in lieu of Open Space Land, and have the Homeowners Association control the maintenance of the Open Space.
5. Mr. Fruck reviewed the distance between units is required to be 60 feet. The commission advised Mr. Fruck they will look at a 50 foot distance between units.
6. The planning commission agreed with the narrowing of Gregory Blvd to place curb and sidewalk on one side only. The commission agreed to placing the sidewalk along the East side of the blvd.
Brian Marlowe-Annexation Plan- 2931 Limekiln Rd

Original Submission 06.09.10; expires 09.15.10
Mr. Brian Focht and Mr. Bob Sharpe presented their concept for this plan. Mr. Sharpe expressed this plan was prepared to annex land from one lot to the other. The easement was to clean up the plan. There was a lengthy discussion as to the driveway on what is now lot 2 that was originally lot 3 from the Flanagan Subdivision which originally created these lots and was recorded 04/09/1996 with a note:

Note: Use of the gravel drive on Lot 3 as an access from Limekiln Road to lot 2 shall terminate according to a recorded agreement titled “Declaration of Conditional Easement’ executed by Developers. 

According to the “Declaration of Conditional Easement there was a note stating if the property was sold the easement no longer exists. The land was sold from Mr. Flanagan to Mr. Marlow in 2006. There is now a paved driveway. This plan is asking for a permanent easement on lot 2 allowing access to lot 1. Mr. Boland reviewed the original easement was for access to Limekiln Road for the original standing home. It stated if lot 3 was sold, the easement no longer existed. This driveway is now paved and not stone. It was shown on the 1996 recorded Flanagan Subdivision Plan as existing stone driveway. The planning commission is not in favor of recommending the Board of Supervisors allow a permanent easement on one lot for access to another. Mr. Weber further stated the now paved driveway is an additional amount of paving then the stone driveway shown on the Flanagan Subdivision Plan. Paul Weller moved seconded by Mr. Buckwalter to send this easement question to the Board of Supervisors for their review and suggestion how they wish to handle the permanent easement question. Motion carried 3-0.
Joseph Hayik 


yes

Dwight Buckwalter 

yes

Paul Weller 


yes

Mr. Focht will contact the Board of Supervisor’s secretary to request to be placed on their agenda September 15th. Mr. Weller moved seconded by Mr. Buckwalter to recommend the Board of Supervisors grant a 90 Day Extension request to this plan. Motion carried 3-0.
Joseph Hayik 


yes

Dwight Buckwalter 

yes

Paul Weller 


yes

Brutto Preliminary/Final Land Development Plan – 1335 Old Swede Road

Original submission 07.14.10; Expires 10.14.110
Mr. Weller moved seconded by Mr. Buckwalter to recommend the Board of Supervisor’s approve the following waivers:
1. Section 507(a)(3)-Vertical Curb in common parking areas. Allow vertical curb stops where curbing is not proposed.

2. Section 510(i)(2) –Parking not be closer the 15feet from building.  – Allow parking within the 15foot setback provided curb stops are provided.

3. Section 517 (e)-Street trees required along existing streets-Due to safety concerns with site distances for ingress and egress on along the state roads no additional plantings to be required.

4. Section 517(g)(3)(i)(a)-High intensity buffer required between commercial and residential uses. Along the Zuazua property line on the southwest corner. Allow the existing hedge line and a vegetated earthen detention berm as buffer.
Motion carried 3-0.

Joseph Hayik 


yes

Dwight Buckwalter 

yes

Paul Weller 


yes

Mr. Focht will be requesting a meeting with Arro Consulting and Mr. Lyon to discuss the EDU’s required and system design.

Kutz Tract-Weavertown Rd-Commonwealth Engineers-sketch plan-proposed Lot Line & Driveway change 

Mr. Kutz reviewed this plan is to give each lot a private right of way access along Weavertown Road. The plan is to abandon the current driveway and annex the land to the adjoining land owner. They propose the plan will be within compliance with the zoning regulations. A Preliminary plan is expected for acceptance for review at the October Planning Commission Meeting.

Villa at Morlatton IV-36,000 Square Foot Care Facility-Boyer Engineering-Hollenbach Construction

Mr. Elliott reviewed the plan is to build a 3 Story Care Facility. The plan is to put doctor’s offices on the first and second floors with the third floor as a Care Facility. Mr. Elliott has spoken to Penn Dot and all agree to the use of the driveways as a common driveway to Route 422. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Buckwalter to accept the plan for review. Motion carried 3-0.

Joseph Hayik 


yes

Dwight Buckwalter 

yes

Paul Weller 

      yes

Zoning
Proposed SALDO Amendment for Lighting Revision 01-Mr. Weber has prepared a revised Lighting ordinance for review. Mr Lyon has commented on the proposed amendments. All members are to review and be prepared with any comments at the meeting October 11th.
Other

Adjourn

Paul Weller moved and Dwight Buckwalter seconded to adjourn the meeting at 9:35PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Kathie Benson
Planning Commission Secretary

1

